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HELP WANTED!

NOMINEES NEEDED FOR APRIL ELECTIONS  

It is that time again for some new members to step forward and help out the ski club.  Our yearly club elections are held during the April meeting and we can certainly use your help.  Only volunteers run this club, whose common interest are running fun ski trips and other activities.  To make sure these trips and activities keep happening, we need your participation.  Everyone is very busy, but we still need our fun activities in their lives.  I must say that being a board member over the years has allowed me the opportunity to spend some time building on both new and old friendships.  How about taking your turn?  Get involved in your club and with your friends.  You should talk to some of them and get them to accept a nomination to a board position along with yourself.   We have done the same thing over the years and had several opportunities to spend time together that we would not have had otherwise.   Sometimes it’s challenging, but we all have the same goal of having fun.  Anyone who has been in office or has run a trip for the club can relate.  The rewards go on and on.

Rewards, well that is the part everyone can identify with as we all share in them.  Standing on top of a mountain, looking over the valley or winding through a snow-covered trail.  Knowing all you had to do was pay and show up (unless you were the trip coordinator).  Sometimes the hardest part of the ski club is trying to decide which trips to spend your vacation time and money on.  Some of the one-day trips basically run themselves, as they have been successfully run year after year, but without members volunteering to coordinate them, the trips wouldn't happen.  I want to personally thank all of the volunteers who have made the events in which this club partakes possible.  As a fellow trip coordinator, I also want to thank all the participants who have allowed the trips to go as scheduled - especially the newer, unproven trips.  Often, a minimum number of travelers are required to utilize the price structure established and published. Without sign-ups, the trips wouldn’t happen.  (continued on next page)

This year’s Nominating Committee consists of Bruce Frankenfield, Roger Meredith and Jerry Hill.  We know of two positions (Treasurer and Activities Vice President) that are being vacated and will require a new person, but all members are welcomed to run for any of the positions.  There are also four Committee Chair positions that will be open.  In total, we now have 16 permanent positions in the club’s organization (in addition to the 7 to 10 Trip Coordinators we have in a typical year) that ideally should each be filled by separate people.  Recently, however, we have had several positions go vacant and others filled by people performing dual roles. With such a large membership, we should be able to fill them all!  

So take a look at the attached list of all of our more than 250 current members and seek out a couple of friends of yours.    Call them and ask them to run for a board position with you, and then let someone on the Nominating Committee know of yours and their interest. This year’s Nominating Committee consists of Bruce Frankenfield (216-433-6456), Roger Meredith (216-741-3137), and Jerry Hill (216-433-5355).

Together, the club officers and the active members will keep the club strong and continue offering great travel bargains for all of us to share.  Thank you,

(The Nominating Committee)
OLYMPICS GO INDOORS 

Our special activity for the next club meeting (March 5th) is an attempt to continue the Olympic theme.  Come one come all from all corners of Northeast Ohio to participate in the NASA Lewis ski club under-a-pub 1st Winter Olympiad for the indoors.  If this works out well we can have another one in 4 years.    We are planning on having various games that will bring out the best competition and sportsperson-ship, under one pub.  Rules and qualifiers for these games are still in the gate listed somewhere below and participants must be a resident of somewhere, alive, old enough to know better, able to laugh, and cheer.  Start training for games (that I told you nothing about)!  (Al Linne, Vice President-Alpine)
The ski club wishes to express a special thanks to the Ogden Convention and Visitors Bureau for providing the Olympic Theme Kit for the February general club meeting. The kit included a limited edition print of the emblem for Grizzly, the run used for the Olympic downhill events, a Grizzly tee shirt, a cowbell, sleigh bells, Olympic pins, temporary U.S. flag tattoos, Ogden Convention and Visitors Bureau information, and other items. The items were given away as door prizes at the meeting, except for the cowbell that was used by the president as a gavel. It worked so well that he plans to use it for a gavel at future meetings. For information about the Ogden Convention and Visitors Bureau, contact Gene Addy at work at 216-977-7467.  (Gene Addy, Trustee)

PLANNING FOR 2002/2003 SEASON

The three VPs, Karen, Al and I, will be setting a date for everyone who is interested in planning a trip either next year or for the year after.  One of the main issues we’d like to address is planning for our major trips.  We want to get together to discuss your ideas.  When we meet, we’d like to have a preliminary budget estimate and tentative schedule.  We’ll also be penciling in placeholders for our one-day trips.  This applies to trips year-round!  Remember that we’ve run some very successful weekend trips to Baltimore, Chicago and Toronto and not one bit of skiing was done on those!  Hopefully by the March meeting, we’ll have a date for this planning meeting.  Please watch for further news on this and if you’re interested in attending, please let me know and I’ll make sure you know the meeting time and place.  (l.elonen-wright@grc.nasa.gov, 216-433-9370)  It is the people who volunteer to run trips that keep this club alive.  Please consider running one.  If you’ve never done that before and would like to learn how, please identify yourself!  We’d be happy to match you up with one of our more experienced trip coordinators.  The more the merrier!  This coming year you could help with a trip and then next year run one on your own.  More at the meeting…  (Linda Elonen-Wright)

THE DOWNHILL “DOPE”

 Fellow Alpine Enthusiasts,

The season is coming to a close, and the local weather has been just a tease.  For the people who cannot get out to the Rockies, Vermont may offer an alternative.  My wife, Diane, and I just went to Vermont and Lake Placid during the first week of February.  We have been doing this for quite a few years and have seen some of the typical ice pack snow and – yes – even fluffy snow.  This year we skied Okemo, Killington, Sugarbush, and Jay Peak.  Unfortunately, Vermont received freezing rain just prior to our leaving on this trip.  Okemo and Killington were recovering very quickly.  Okemo is known for its snowmaking and grooming and therefore recovered the fastest.  Killington is a much larger place and we felt that only 3 out of their 6 mountains had good snow.  Sugarbush was hurting for snow, their water table was low, and we were stuck on a chair for 30 minutes with temperatures around 10 degrees F - not the best of times.  This long-winded preamble is to talk about Jay Peak.  It is as far north as you can go before you start speaking Canadian (“eh?”) or French.   Here we found some crust, but also snow – shin-deep snow!  Jay Peak is known for its powder days and glades.  Last year they received 600 inches of snow and every day was a powder day.  They average 35 powder days and 350 inches a year.  We went there looking for snow, and we were very happy to find it.  

So if you want to go skiing and can’t get to the Rockies, consider Vermont.  If you have any questions about any of the resorts mentioned or others please see me or call me.   Also, if you have any ideas for trips next year, please let myself or any club officer know.    (Al Linne, Vice President-Alpine)

Alpine Trip Reports

Peek’n Peak - I would like to thank the Lewis Ski club officers for making the Peek’n Peak ski trip possible.  We did not have enough folks to cover the cost for the bus, however the ski club kick in the difference to make the trip happen.  I want to tell the club members; this is a great club to be associated when the club can take care of an unforeseen circumstance.

We had 34 people heading for Findley Lake, New York home of the Peek’n Peak ski resort.  The weather in Cleveland did not look encouraging for skiing, however the farther east we went the more snow showed up.  THANKS TO LAKE ERIE AND THE SNOW GODS for this fun day.  The conditions at the Peak were great, snowing, cold and bottom line it was GREAT time.  All the slopes were open and they had 7 inches of fresh snow three days before the trip.  It was hard to believe all the snow at the Peek, and it was powder - the fun stuff to ski on!  There were some areas of ice but nothing to write about.  Because it was a holiday there were crowds of people, however you were able to ski to another lift line with no waiting.  I know my son and his friends did not take the time to eat lunch, rather continued to play in the snow until we left for Cleveland at 5:30pm.

I also want to thank Al Linne for donating his videos for the bus ride, without these videos people would find out what I did with the money…. for my singing lessons.  99 bottles of pop on the wall, remember this is a family trip.  No beer…See ya next year.  (Paul Antczak)

THE NORDIC  “SKINNY”
Why do we live in Cleveland?  Well, I live here for a couple reasons.  One of those reasons is because I choose to live in a climate where the seasons change: the tulips of spring, the hot beach days of summer, the crisp and cool days of autumn are all wonderful and I cherish them.  Those are all good, but, perhaps best of all is a day of skiing that is around 20 degrees in temperature and definitely cold, but the sun is out and feels WARM, despite the temp.  The snow is at least 4-5 inches deep and is blinding in the sunshine.  The wind is calm.  And you’re out in nature SKIING.  You can’t see houses, you can’t hear traffic, and you may occasionally see some animal tracks…

Now, this winter, so far, is crappy.  We didn’t have a single day that was anything close to what I described above.  (Well, we did have some spring days, but I was referring specifically to the winter description.)  Almost everything we tried to do was cancelled because the weather STUNK.  Are we going to let that depress us?  Those who are lucky enough to be going to Banff still have a chance of living one of those days!  The rest of us will survive.  In fact, we will channel our energies into planning for next year (discussed above).  

(Linda Elonen-Wright)
CMSC RACING REPORT

Congratulations to new NASA racers Joe Roche and Kevin Spencer!!  Joe qualified in snowboarding at the Boston Mills race, and Kevin qualified in snowboarding and boarder crossing at Kissing Bridge.  It was also nice to see the “Race Chair” at the Boston Mills race.  Mark Hyatt, along with Bruce Frankenfield, did double duty that day racing in B-Men and CC-Men in the morning, and then changing their skis for snowboards in the afternoon.   At Kissing Bridge, both Elise Allen and myself got our first strikes for the season!!  One more strike, and we will move up to the next class.  The following week was Swain. The rain held out until Sunday afternoon.  All of the races were complete except for the snowboarders.  Unfortunately for Bruce, he had to snowboard in the rain.  Elise and I both received 1st and 2nd place trophies at Swain and Lisa got a 3rd place in GS!    If you are interested in racing, please contact me at (440) 243-5456.   (Karen Fashimpaur)

UPCOMING MEETINGS 

Our monthly board meeting will be on Thursday, March 21st, 12:00 noon – 1:00 pm, bldg 500, room 3109.   

 “Why The Club Membership Requirement?” (An Editorial)

Last year, our ski club adopted a new policy regarding participation in club trips. To participate in a Lewis Ski Club sponsored trip, each participant must be a member of the club. They must have a single membership or be part of a family membership. Before this policy was adopted, non-members were eligible to participate in a club trip by payment of a guest fee.

There are several important reasons why this policy was adopted by the club. The first has to do with liability in the event a participant is injured while on a club trip. The second has to do with what the State of Ohio has defined as “Tour Promoter”. The third has to do with the motivation for participating in a non-profit, social organization and the contributions needed from its participants to ensure the health and vitality of the organization. I will explain each of these reasons in a little more detail so that club members can more fully understand the policy. It is also important to note, however, that none of these reasons has anything to do with an attempt to increase or “grow” the club membership. While meeting new people and getting new people involved in the club can hardly be seen as a bad thing for the club, this was not the reason the membership requirement was adopted.

The first reason for the membership requirement was to help protect the club from liability for accidents and injuries that might occur on a club trip. A case in point: A member of a non-profit, incorporated ski club (not ours) drowned while on a club sponsored canoe trip. His estate sued the ski club claiming the deceased member had not been warned about the danger of canoe trips and alleging negligence. The membership application that the member had signed contained a clause that conditioned membership upon the applicant agreeing not to hold the club, its officers, and its agents liable for injury or death. The language was clearly designated on the application as a legal release. The court ruled in favor of the club for several reasons. It determined that the clause, which conditioned membership upon the applicant agreeing not to hold the club liable for injury or death, was a contract and was a bar to a claim against the club for ordinary negligence. Furthermore, the court stated that by signing the membership application with such a clause, the member expressly assumed the risk of injury. This is not a hypothetical situation, it actually happened. Yes, our club requires each trip participant to sign a Trip Agreement form that has the similar waiver language, but occasionally, the trip participant forgets to sign the form and/or the trip coordinator, busy with all the chores and duties of running the trip, simply neglects to collect the agreement form. By having the membership form on hand, the club is covered, and, if the club has both the membership form and the trip agreement form, the club has an even more substantial case.

The second reason is because of what the State of Ohio refers to as “Tour Promoter.” Ohio’s Revised Code has rules and regulations to protect Ohio’s citizens against fly-by-night trip organizers who advertise trips for the sole purpose of taking people’s money with no intentions of actually providing the trip. The code defines a Tour Promoter as “…any person who is not a travel agency who offers for sale, other than exclusively through travel agencies, transportation to the general public that costs more than a total of fifty dollars per person…” The state requires a Tour Promoter, among other things, to be bonded with the state in the amount of $50,000. It is simply not feasible for our club to bonded. By requiring participants on our trips to be members, we are not offering to the general public. This may be a small point, but coupled with the fact that our club is registered with the state as a nonprofit corporation with the purpose of conducting social activities for the benefit of our members, we can more firmly establish that we are not to be designated a “Tour Promoter”.

The third reason I will talk about is probably the most important. It is that of making a contribution to the foundation of the club that is offering an opportunity for fun. Joining the club is an acknowledgement of the significance of, and a show of support for the club and its volunteers that make these opportunities possible. In previous years, club membership was open only to those employed by, or retired from NASA. Friends of the club and relatives of members who did not fall under the family membership category wanted to go on trips with the club, but were not eligible for club membership. Therefore, a provision was made to permit guests to go on club trips. The lab employment stipulation no longer applies to club membership. All we’re asking is that if you want to come play and have fun with us, then be a part of us. Is that really too much to ask?

While rationales may be made for finding ways around any one of these reasons in a particular set of circumstances, taken collectively, they form a strong basis for the application of the club membership requirement to all club trips.  (Gene Addy, Trustee)

CMSC Notes

The first annual CMSC Golf Outing will be held at Fowler’s Mill on July 27, 2002.  The four-person scramble costs $90 per person.  For an extra $30, you can enter the Metro Cup Challenge.  The Metro Cup will consist of a 6-person team with three men and three women. 

The CMSC Picnic is on August 24, 2002.

The CMSC Softball Tournament will be held at Wingfoot Lake Park in Akron on June 15, 2002.  

SOLAR ORBIT COMPLETIONS (Birthdays)

Karen Fashimpaur  (March 2)

Robert MacCallum  (March 2)

Bob Kwiatkowski  (March 3)

Denise Szajko  (March 3)

Rita Thomas  (March 4)

Jim Wagner  (March 4)

Kathy Mason  (March 9)

Debra Horn  (March 11)

Jane  Nagy  (March 14)

Don Sulak  (March 17)

Bill Pflueger  (March 20)

Dennis Koury  (March 26)

Bruce Auer  (March 27)

Kristen Newcomb  (March 28)

Suzanne Hembly  (March 29)

Jayne Collier  (March 31)

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

DEADLINE FOR NEWS ITEMS FOR NEXT ISSUE:   Friday, March 22nd!

Submit items directly to the Publicity Director (by paper mail or e-mail to Mark.W.Manthey@grc.nasa.gov)
2002 Lewis Ski Club Membership Roster

Raymond Abe

Deborah Acord

Gene Addy

Dominic Albert

Elise Allen

Julie Allen

Chuck Allen

William Alston

Nancy Amman

David J Anderson

Joyce Anderson

John Anderson

Paul Antczak

Mandy Antczak

Bruce Auer

Lori Ault

Emil Bagi

Sheila Bailey

Irma Barcelona

Julie Barker

Joyce Below

Colin Bidwell

Daisy Billue

Carl Blaser

Tammy Blaser

Donna Bohman

Frank Boldizar

Victoria Briscoe

Pat Brown

Roger Burt

JoEllen Burt

Lois Cano

Coralyn Carl

Ray Castner

Julie Castner

Tim Chrisman

Christine Chuchkevich

Dana Cirino

Jayne Collier

Barbara Cool

Robert Coppenhaver

Harold Copperman

Ann Cornell

Linda Cornell

William Cornell

Theresa Corrigan

Monroe Curry

Damita Curry

John Delzani

Sue Demczyk

Bob Denington

Patricia Lyn Diaz- Kolder

Reuben Diaz-Kolder

Cheryl Dickerson

Dennis Dicki

Michael Downie

Andrea Downie

Siegfreid Dreger

Gerda Dreger

Cindy Dreibelbis

Charlie Dreibelbis

Janet Dubas

Matt Dubas

Kathy Dugan

Randall Dunn

Domenic Durda

Mary Anne Durda

Annie Easley

Linda Elonen-Wright

Lynda Evelith

Joseph Ezerskis

Sharon Ezerskis

Karen Fashimpaur

Douglas Feikema

Lisa Ferenc

Jacolynne Fischer

Paula Forma

Bruce Frankenfield

Bob Frye

Michael Gallagher

Brian Gesing

David Gleason

Cathy Gleason

Cheryl Gradert

Jeff Gradert

Linda Graham

Teresa Graham

Randi Green

Dennis Grenda

Andrew Gross

Doug Grossman

Joe Gruden

Denise Gruden

Colette Gschwind

Klaus Gumto

Laura Hagen

Jesse H Hall

Lori Haller

Regina Hartzel

Suzanne Hembly

Anastasia Higgins

Jerry W Hill

Jeff Holben

Steve  Holland

Chris Holowczak

Debra Horn

Maria Hudguis

Don Humphrey

Sue Humphrey

Mark Hyatt

Charlie Hyatt

Ed Jeris

Thomas A. Jones

Tim Jones

Bernadette Kan

Joseph Kan

Teresa Kline

Timothy Knapp

Kristine Knapp

Lisa Kolick

Mallory Kolick

Brian Korfhage

Dennis Koury

Cheryl Kovach

Gail Kovacs

Isay Krainsky

Bob Kwiatkowski

Lisa Lambert

Tammy Langhals

Marcia Lauga

Harry Lieben

Diane Linne

Al Linne

Lorraine Lipinski

Robert MacCallum

Steven W Mainger

Mila Mandic

Mark Manthey

Lori Manthey

Alice Martinez

Richard Martinez

Kathy Mason

Lee Mason

Sandra E Maurer

Laura A. Maynard-Nelson

Eric McFarland

Ray McKay

Carl McMahon

Karen McMahon

Norma McRary

Peter Meitner

Roger Meredith

James Miklich

Linda Miklich

Linda Miller

Jerry W. Mills

Sandra E Mills

Henry Miner

Teresa Monaco

Kathleen Moran

Elizabeth Morgan

Kenneth Morgan

Dennis Mormile

Terri Mosken

Mutsuko Munakata

Toshinori Munakata

Jane Nagy

Paul Nelson

Kristen Newcomb

David Newman

Gloria O'Donnell

Tom O'Donnell

Theresa O'Keilly

Pete Osicka

Thomas Palisin

Peter Paslawski

Veronica Pavia

Hal Pavia

Harriet Pedone

Bill Pflueger

Nancy Piltch

Margaret Proctor

Kevin Radil

Deborah Radil

Wally Rakowski

John Restifo

Mary Reveley

John Reveley

Rebecca Rhodes

David Roberts

Helen Roberts

Laverne Roberts

Scott Roberts

Joe Roche

Lynn Roche

Duane A Rohde

Esther Romanowski

Patty Rondaris

Alex Rosenberg

Helen Rosenberg

Jeff Rusik

Toni B Rusnak

Sally V Saltzman

Jeff Saltzman

Larry Schroeder

Kathy Schubert

John Schubert

Debbie Schuerger

Cheri Seiler

Mike Senchak

Paul Senick

John Shaughnessy

Tony Shook

Janice Shook

Mark Siebert

Jim Slifka

Charles Snyder

Louis Spinelli

Dale Stalnaker

Patricia Lyn Stern

Steven M Stevenson

Don Sulak

Catherine Sulak

Dr. Ronald Sveda

Roger Svehla

Denise Szajko

Alex Szajko

Therese Telzrow

William Telzrow

Fred Teren

Sandra Teren

Rita Thomas

Blanche Vanis

Tom Vannuyen

Liz Vannuyen

Amy Vasch

Jeff Vickeis

Tina Visco

Scott Vorhees

Jim Wagner

John Walker

Barbara Wamsley

Rose Wittrup

Michelle Witzke

Fred Wolff

Kin Wong

C. Graham Wood

Malcolm Wood

Jim Wright

James Yuko

Randy Zimmerman

Fred Zofchak

John Zoldak

Gayle Zoldak

John Zoldi

























      SKI CLUB OFFICERS    (216 Area Phone/NASA Mail Stop)	COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS





President: 	Tom Palisin	 (433-6572/500-313) 	CMSC Rep:		Joe Roche  	  (433-2575/86-10)


Alpine Vice President:	Al Linne 	 (433-6751/6-2) 	Refreshment:	(VACANT)


Nordic Vice President:	Linda Elonen-Wright (433-9370/142-5)	Sunshine:		(VACANT)


Activity Vice President:	Karen Fashimpaur	 (440-243-5456)	Club Photos: 	Mallory Kolick	   (440-238-3991)


Recorder: 	Teresa Monaco 	 (433-8293/500-306) 	Racing:		Karen Fashimpaur  (440-243-5456)


Publicity Director:	Mark Manthey	 (433-2750)  	Membership:		Mark Manthey 	   (433-2750)  


Treasurer:	Cheri Seiler	 (433-2545/500-303) 	Web Curator:  	Lisa Lambert	   (433-3994/86-11)





TRUSTEES:   	Annie Easley (440-816-1215), Gene Addy (977-7467), Bruce Frankenfield (433-6456)





Full mailing address:	NASA Glenn Research Center, 21000 Brookpark Road, (Name, Mail Stop #), Cleveland, OH  44135


Web site:		� HYPERLINK "http://www.grc.nasa.gov/WWW/Clubs/lercski/" ��http://www.grc.nasa.gov/WWW/Clubs/lercski/�
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